
       

 

Somerset Ladies Past Captains Committee 

Minutes of Zoom Meeting held on Friday 1st September 2023 

Present.  Claire Biggs, Susie Gibbins, Sally Dymock, Gwen Cavill, Sue Chambers  and Di Yates. 

Claire commenced the meeting by informing us that she has asked Susie Gibbins to be her Vice 

Captain on this Committee and asking for our support.  Unanimously supported by those present. 

1.  Apologies. Linda Johnson 

  

2. Match Organiser’s Report.  Linda Johnson.   [Report Circulated] 

 

Linda’s report was approved.  In respect of Hampshire and Cornwall (Hampshire mainly) 

Claire proposed that we subsidise ladies willing to play in these matches so they can stay 

the night before.  After some discussion it was agreed but with some restrictions i.e. low 

number of entries, journey over 2 hours, assuming travelling in pairs etc.  Claire will 

discuss further with Linda. 

 

3. Kit Report.  Susie Gibbins.  [Visual’s Circulated for Approval] 

 

Susie E:Mailed the new umbrella information with logo and the ball marker for the 30th 

Anniversary lunch for approval.  Costs are £30 each for the umbrella and £2.75 each for 

the SLPC 30th Anniversary ball marker.  Our 25th Anniversary Lunch had 64 initially signing 

up with 60 actually attending on the day. 

 

Approval was given by those present for Susie to purchase 30 umbrellas and 75 ball 

markers. 

 

4. Team Event 2024.  Susie Gibbins.   

 

Delegates have been sent information, as promised on 1st September, about the 2024 

Team Event.  The information is also available on the website. 

 

5. Competition Secretary’s Report.  Sue Chambers  

 

Autumn Meeting Team Sheet now on website.  Gwen Cavill has purchased the wine and 

spirits.  A further zoom meeting to be arranged to discuss 2025 Competition meetings.   

Sue Chamber to offer dates. 

 

6. New Committee Member – Treasurer 

 

Claire has had a discussion with one lady from Wells GC and hopefully will have a further 

discussion with her in the near future.  We are hopeful this lady is interested in the role. 

 

7. AOB 

 

Di Yates reported that she is in the process of inviting current Lady Captains to join the 

Society for 2024.   


